Miss Mabel Basterdes is visiting at Plano, Illinois, her former home.

Last Sunday special exercises were held at the Presbyterian church commemorating the fortieth anniversary of the church organization.

Mr. and Mrs. L. H. W. Speidel and the Misses Speidel gave a "barn dance" Thursday evening. It was one of the most enjoyable events of the season.

Mr. Walter Andrews, who spent the summer thus far at the Onwentsia has gone to Newport for the remainder of the season. He took his polo ponies with him.

Last Saturday Mr. and Mrs. Chatfield-Taylor took a coaching party to Lake Villa. They spent Sunday at the hotel and returned Monday. Among their guests was Capt. Volk of London, England.

The report published in a Chicago paper Tuesday of proceedings of the Lake Forest city council Monday evening was wholly erroneous. The threatened cemetery was not annexed to the city—at least not by the city council in open meeting.

Camp-meeting at Lake Bluff draws many visitors from Lake Forest daily. The meetings are all interesting and well worth attending. Over seven hundred people are in regular attendance.

The naval encampment at North Chicago is another drawing card. The afternoon exercises, guard mount and dress parade, are especially interesting and are enjoyed daily by crowds of people from the neighboring towns. Ladies are especially well treated, having the open sesame to the entire encampment. The principal social feature is the concert given at 8 every evening by the regimental band.

Dr. Hillis, an alumni of Lake Forest University, has published in book form the course of lectures he delivered at Plymouth church, Brooklyn, during the winter. The title is "Great Books as Life Teachers," and it is published by the Flemming H. Revell company. The book will no doubt be eagerly sought and read by Dr. Hillis' many friends and admirers in Lake Forest,

Miss Grace Taylor is visiting at Belvidere, Ill.

The coachmen employed in Lake Forest are making preparations for their annual picnic.

A picked team of Onwentsia caddies played a match game with the Wheaton caddies last Saturday. They came home sadder but wiser.

The Milwaukee Country Club matched a team with the Onwentsia's last Saturday at the links of the latter. The home team were victors, John Hamline making the best score.

The third members' handicap contest is on today at the Onwentsia.

Timothy O'Mahony, a pioneer resident of Lake county, died at his home in Chicago on Tuesday. Mr. O'Mahony came here some fifty years ago and settled on a farm two miles west of Lake Forest, where he lived up to a few years past. He and his family are well and favorably known throughout the community. Two of his sons, Thos. and Philip, were at different times principal of the Lake Forest public school.

Winnetka Department

The Misses Dwyer and Mr. John Dwyer went to Wisconsin on a pleasure trip Thursday.

General Howard of Glencoe is expected in Winnetka on Sunday morning, the 13th inst, to deliver an address in the Congregational church. He was expected last Sunday but was unable to be here then. A song service was conducted by Deacon John T. Dale. who also read a brief history of some of our favorite hymns. This was well worth listening to, and the time passed quickly to the congregation. The solo "Jerusalem." as sung by Mrs. M. F. Riggle, was most inspiring. It is to be expected that a large audience will be present next Sunday.

TO PUBLISH A CATALOGUE.

To the citizens of Winnetka:

The Library Board is earnestly considering the matter of publishing a catalogue or finding-list of the books in the public library, that our residents may more easily and thoroughly acquaint themselves with its contents and its efficiency and usefulness be much increased. The board at the outset finds itself hampered by lack of sufficient means to properly do this work, without drawing from the funds set apart for the purchase of new books, to such an extent as to greatly impair the usefulness of the library. Unless a large part of the cost can be regained in the sale of the findinglists, the board does not see its way clear to proceed. The price of the catalogue of the three thousand volumes will be twenty-five cents.

The board also desires to increase if possible, the use of the library by making it easier for our residents to get books. For this purpose it is proposed to establish a station near the railroad depot where cards may be left in the morning and books be delivered the same day.

It has been suggested that our people could increase largely, the scope and utility of the library by contributing copies of works of light literature and the current magazines as soon as they had read them. In this way the library could be relieved of the purchase of books of ephemeral value and could devote its funds to the purchase of standard works, thus making the library do the work of a general book and magazine club.

The library is open each day in the week. Sunday excepted, at the following hours: Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday from 2:00 p. m. to 5:00 p. m.; Tuesday and Saturday. 7:00 p. m. to 9:00 p. m. From June 15th to Sept. 15th the opening on Wednesday and Friday will be discontinued.

G. W. OLDFATHER, Prest. Mrs. E. H. Moore, Sec.

Q. L. Down.

S. W. CRANDALL.

F. W. GREELEY.

C. L. DINSMORE.